Commissioner's Office Courthouse - March 24, 1968 9:00 p.m.

Attending - Ed Danielson, Margaret Rice, Earl Simantel, Al Lindow, Lyell Gardaer
Betty Shearer - Fair Board

Board of Commissioners - Joe Van Dyke, Arthur Ames, Barbara Wilcox, Ed Gerin, Clayton Nyberg

This meeting was called to discuss the 4-H having a horse auction sale at the fair grounds. It was the Commissioners understanding that the Fair Board had denied request for use of the grounds because of a policy that stated only pure breed cattle sales would be held on the fair grounds.

Mr. Lindow informed the board the following - The fairgrounds proper was denied them because the horses will be riden and cause so much damage to the grounds when When he was first approached about this it is wet and soggy which it is right now. he did not know it was to be a 4-H project. The reason for having only breed promot or sales came about when an indididual had a machinery sale and left a mess for the fair The Fair Board agreed they had no objection to having the sale board to clean up. in the building and surrounding area if the horses would be kept off the grass. Mr. Van Dyke stated he would assume all responsibility to police the area and felt sure he would be able to get 8 - 10 posse members to help. He felt the Fair Board should donate the use of the building and grounds as all the proceeds from the faix sale will be put into the 4-H dorm. He asked that the fair board stand behind him if he should have to send any child home for misconduct. Mr. Lindow stated they would and shook hands on this. Mr. Walt Schroeder is to be notified that the board agreed to allow the sale and he be asked to attend the next fair board meeting.

After this was settled the group discussed buildings, attendence, entertainment, and advertising concerning the fair.

10:20 a.m.